TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
February 18, 2019

The Town Council met February 18, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Chasity Chapman
Marvin Crumpton
Marilyn Collins
Neil Benson

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from February 4, 2019.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from February 4, 2019
as presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Collins, Benson and
Chapman.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Planning Commission Minutes from January 8,
20109.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Planning Commission Minutes from
January 8, 2019 as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Crumpton, Collins, Benson and Chapman.

New Business
Mayor Hight recognized Angela with The Cassady Company.

Angela reported to the Council that the NPDES permit renewal application and Sanitary
Sewer Overflow Response Plan for the Town has been completed. She stated that
ADEM is requiring all Town/Cities to have a Sanitary Sewer Overflow Response Plan.
Angela explained it need to be in effective by March 1, because it was due to ADEM by
March 4, 2019.




Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Sanitary Sewer Overflow Response Plan
effective March 1, 2019. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton,
Collins, Benson and Chapman.

Mayor Hight stated we will now have the Public Hearing for Charles Tanner.

Charles Tanner Attorney Burt Boykin explained to the Council what Mr. Tanner is
wanted to do with his property. Mr. Tanner is wanting to rezone his property from
Residential Medium Density to Agricultural.

Charles Tanner, Sue Webb, Aaron Ellison, Joel Brown, and Melvin Hartley all voiced
their concerns regarding Mr. Tanners Property.

Mayor Hight asked the Council for a motion to rezone Charles Tanners property from
Residential Medium Density to Agricultural.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the rezoning of Charles Tanners property
from Residential Medium Density to Agricultural. Council Member Crumpton seconded
the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member
Littleton, Crumpton, and Benson. Naas: Chapman, and Collins.

Department Heads

Chief Barnett reported that he has Patrick Young that has applied for the School Resource
Officer position.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve to hire Patrick Young for the SRO
position. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Collins, Benson and
Chapman.

Fire Chief Conner gave the Council a copy of the Memorandum for the Chilton County
Arson Task Force. The Council asked to table until the next meeting.

Fire Chief Conner reported to the Council about a fire on West Medical Center Dr. last
week and he reported that it is still under investigation.

Fire Chief Conner reported on the training classes they had last week, they had a total of
15 in the class.

Terry Jackson had no business at this time.

Crystal Smith the Town Clerk gave the Council a copy of an invite to the Chilton County
United Way appreciation luncheon for February 26, 2019.




Council Member Collins moved to approve transfer of funds, and bills for February 18,
' 2019. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and
| Chapman.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson,
Collins and Chapman.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




